
                            

                       
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON FINANCE 

Tuesday, April 3, 2018 
10:30 a.m. 

Conference Room 308 
State Capitol 

 
By 

Stacey A. Aldrich 
State Librarian 

 

S.B. 3002, S.D.1 H.D.1 – Relating to Libraries 
 
 
To: Chair Luke, Vice-Chair Cullen and Members of the Committee on Finance 
 
The Hawaii State Public Library System (HSPLS) strongly supports S.B. 3002, 
S.D.1 H.D.1 which would authorize the state librarian to designate one or more public 
library employees to be a notary public, allow designated employees to perform 
notary services in nongovernmental matters for fees and for the fees to be deposited 
into the library fee for enhanced services special fund. 
 
Over the years, HSPLS staff have received requests for notary services, particularly 
in rural areas of the State.  S.B.3002, S.D.1 H.D.1, would allow HSPLS employees to 
become duly qualified and receive commissions as notaries public in government 
services.  Fees charged for notary services will help to support the branch libraries 
providing the service.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this measure. 
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